Town of Moorcroft Minutes of the Public Meeting Monday, January 8th, 2018 6:30 p.m.

Town Council Present: Mayor Steve Sproul, Councilmen Dick Claar, Owen Mathews, Paul Smoot and Dick Claar

Town Employees Present: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Public Works Director Cory Allison, HDR Engineers Heath Turbiville and Nick VanWyhe

The public meeting was called to order by Mayor Steve Sproul with the Pledge of Allegiance being said.

The Town has applied for a \$380,000 loan from the SLIB for the sanitary sewer project which is 1350 lineal feet between Powder River and Cheyenne Avenue. If approved by SLIB, it will go to bid late spring or early summer. Cory states the lines have been jetted 7 times in 2017. Councilman Smoot stated the Town should notify and communicate with the homeowners that are involved on the line of this project that they could have the option to work with the contractor while they are there to fix any problems they might have on the homeowners' end of the line and at the homeowners' expense. Council will be attending the SLIB meeting on January 18th to discuss this project.

No further questions or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Steve Sproul, Mayor

ATTEST

Cheryl Schneider, Clerk/Treasurer